
4th Opening ceremony 
(1st April 2025)

for a building holding 4 classrooms and toilets
for the Catholic elementary school St. Pierre

Government District Sinwe-Lego
municipality of Agbangnizoun

Republic of Benin

On April 1, 2025, the school St. Pierre prepared for the opening ceremony of the new 
buildings.

  



The students thanked all those involved, especially the Pfarrgruppe Mainz-
Hechtheim/Ebersheim and their representative Mr. Otmar Buschmann.

  

Next, the chairman of the association "Actions de Solidarité" delivered his speech 
and the executive director of the association read the message of Mr. Buschmann.

  

Afterwards, the bishop read his speech, which he had written in German. After that, 
with prayers, the buildings were placed under the protection of God.

  



After the handing over of the keys and the ribbon cutting, the new building was 
blessed.

  

 



At the end, some thoughts were written on to the blackboard.

We thank all friends who have supported us in many ways during this project!

With warm regards
Astrid Toda


